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Highland Lakes Habitat for Humanity

Board of Directors Meeting – United Methodist Church, Marble Falls 
February 8, 2018, 6:00 p.m.
Board Members Present: P.T. Williams, Jill Williams, Jeannie Pennington,     Ron Duncan, Willie Reinders, Bill Edwards, April Gonzales, Tom Causgrove, Chris Keffler
Non-Board Members: 
Guests: Robert Bates, Harry Born
Meeting called to order: 6:00 pm
Opening Prayer: Chris
Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the January, 2017 meeting was approved by all without comment. Ron motioned to approve, PT 2nd.
Family Selection Committee Report: 
April and Chris will meet to decide on how to put the word out for new applications.
Family Support Committee:
April provided updates on partner families.
· Earnest money paid? Perry family has paid the initial deposit of $750.
· Financial Management course? Both families have started classes.

· Hours completed? Devasher family has completed the 150 sweat equity hours.  Perry family has turned in 52 hours. Determining if other hours apply such as time devoted at the church for lunches provided.
Treasurer’s Report:
Willie provided the below updates:

· Letter being sent to Reaves family as no payment since Aug 2017.

· Wilkes family has a deficit, but no action at this time.

· Anne will re-evaluate escrow accounts to determine if sufficient based on a rise in property taxes

· All approved treasury report. Jeannie motioned to approve, Ron 2nd. 
Communication:  
 Chris provided following updates:

· Hyslop dedication on 2/18 at 2:30pm.  Bring snacks if possible and items to stock the pantry.

· Announcement will be sent to the volunteers

· Donation of $9K provided by Horseshoe Bay Church
Next Builds: 
Voted that only 1 house to be built for 2018.

· April motioned for the Perry family to be built first. PT 2nd, all approved.

· April will notify families

· Chris motioned for the Perry family to choose their lot. Tom 2nd. All approved.

Current Build: 
· Financial closing on 2/16
· Driveway, sidewalk scheduled for Monday 2/12
· Landscaping on 2/15
· Final inspections were on 2/7. Had 2 fails but fixes have been completed and now passed.
Other Items:

· Final Basic House Description was approved by all. PT motioned to approve and Jeannie 2nd.

· April to have each new partner family sign before construction

· Willie distributed Highland Lakes Habitat for Humanity Covenant. Everyone should review and sign and bring to next meeting.

· Re-election of same board members approved by all. PT motioned to approve and Chris 2nd.

· Willie Reinders – President


· Greg Mills – Vice-President

· Anne Little – Treasurer

· Jeannie Pennington – Secretary 
Next Board Meeting:  Thursday, March 8, 2018 at 6:00pm, FUMC, Room 404
P.O. Box 1406, Marble Falls, TX 78654
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